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The retention and disposition of judicial records is governed by the Indiana Office of Judicial Administration (IOJA). These guidelines do not supersede or contradict the Indiana Court Administrative Rules set by IOJA. Records must be retained or destroyed in accordance with those rules; this policy serves only to articulate which records will be accepted for transfer to the Indiana State Archives at this time. 

The Judicial Retention Schedules, Administrative Rule 7, classify many records as permanent. Due to limitations including space, many counties look to the Indiana State Archives to take custody of these permanent records. 

The Indiana State Archives has to consider its own space and resource limitations, as well as the likelihood of continued record transfers in the future. To that end, the following guidelines have been developed regarding the transfer of judicial records to the Indiana State Archives.

The Indiana State Archives will accept:
1) Any judicial record with the retention designation of “Transfer to Archives Division, Indiana Archives and Records Administration.” A full list of these records can be found in Appendix A. 
 
2) Will Records, Adoption Records, and Probate Complete Order Books that are older than 75 years.

3) Any permanent judicial record dating from 1790 to 1853. 

4) A 2% sample of case files, which must be transferred in acid-free boxes and arranged chronologically.

Records not included on this list may be accepted at the discretion of IARA management. Determinations regarding records not found on the retention schedule will be made on a case-by-case basis. Please contact arc@iara.in.gov for information regarding records transfers.
Administrative Rule 6 allows for the microfilming or digitization of permanent records. The Indiana State Archives recommends microfilming permanent records. The Indiana Archives and Records Administration provides these services for a fee; master microfilm can be stored in the Archives’ vault at no charge. For more information, please contact micrographics@iara.in.gov. 
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